MEMBERS PRESENT: Matt Foster, and Lisa Lesogor in person and Rob Lyons remote. Staff in 25 AM9:51 attendance: Susan Mulloy, Adm. Assts, Jeanmarie Joyce, Health agent.

5:00 p.m. / Meeting / Eddie and Maria Chappa / Sacred Addition Tattoo.

The Board of Health requested Eddie and Maria to attend this meeting to discuss permits for Sacred Addition Tattoo and its practitioners that had not been renewed by the end of the 2021 and have now expired. They have been without permits for 10 days. The applications were received in the office on January 4<sup>th</sup> but were incomplete until today. This has happened before, so the Board wanted to have a discussion. When asked why the applications were not submitted, the owners indicated they were out of state in December and their son was supposed to submit the paperwork but forgot. Jeanmarie also asked about the entrance and exits. There are stairs in the front that have no railings and do not appear to be ADA compliant. The owners state they are waiting on the property owner to complete but there is rear entrance that is compliant. Since the applications are now in and complete the Board voted as follows: *M/Lesogor*, *s/Foster a unanimous vote* to a Body Art Establishment Permit to Sacred Addition Tattoo upon a satisfactory inspection by the Health Agent.

M/Foster, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to approve Disposal Works Permits for 692 Winter Street, 89 Water Street, 38 Ashley Drive(revised), 2,3,4,5, and 6 Daisy Lane.

M/Foster, s/Lesogor a unanimous vote to pay invoices for: WB Mason, B&D Associates, Crystal Rock.

*M/Lyons, s/Foster a unanimous vote* to issue 2022 permit renewals: AR Plante, James Furtado, Reliable Excavations, A. Ferrara, Windriver, Hockomock Environmental, United Hauling, Waste Management, Eddie Chappa, Angel Guajardo, and Tony Ramirez.

Brian Kendrew from 504 Harvard Street is present to discuss his ongoing concerns with Beavers in the area abutting his property. He states that water is up and at the footings of his foundation and the pump is running constantly. He is asking if the Board can assist with getting the area "cleaned out or excavated" so the water flows properly and about trapping the beavers. The Board explained that they could not authorize anyone to work in the area due to the wetlands and that he needed to speak with Conservation. The Board had previously contracted with a beaver specialist who is unavailable until the spring but when he last inspected at the end of the summer the device that he installed was working properly. Jeanmarie will contact the DPW and Conservation to discuss further.

Jeanmarie gave a COVID gave a report on the COVID home test distribution, and COVID cases. We have been asked to discuss the need for masks in Town Buildings due to rising cases throughout town and with employees. After some discussion, the Board voted: m/Lyons, s/Foster a unanimous vote to recommend that the Selectmen mandate masks in all town buildings apart from employees working at their own workstations.

The next meeting of the Board of Health will be February 24, 2022, at 5:00 p.m.

M/Lesogor, s/Foster a unanimous vote to adjourn at 6:10 p.m.